
Have to Watch Out for the Old
Ones
Never a dull moment at a small four-aisle grocery!  Receiving
prank phone calls, nasty notes from the boss telling you that
you do nothing, and co-workers who (after 6 months on the job)
still do not know what to do.  I thought I would help these
two along by leaving polite notes reminding them of what needs
to be done while they are working.  For the most part, they
helpED and kept those who needed a little nudge busy.  That is
until last night when I worked a whopping 4 hours and had a
list of duties that I would normally need a full day to
accomplish plus the addendum that the helpful notes I had been
leaving “Will stop!”  So much for being helpful.

Today, no note… the boss left before I arrived at noon leaving
one person in the store (at noon?!).  I was able to get sooooo
much more done than any of her laundry lists demand me to do.
 How long have I worked in retail?!  My leg is feeling SOOO
much better… maybe not 100%, but I “See the light at the end
of the tunnel!”  Of course, the last hour arrived leaving me
there all alone because the other person leaves an hour before
closing(never understood this).  Of course, the last hour is
one  of  the  busiest  but  somehow,  I  did  get  the  coolers
straightened  and  everything  ready  to  lock  up.

And now… to the title of my post.  Around 8:15 a female who is
getting on in years, came into the store and purchased a good
quantity of groceries.  I offered to help her out; however
(like so many), she pushed the cart outside.  A short time
later, after I realized she was not bringing the cart back, I
went outside and noticed a surprise.  Inside the cart, I
discovered a squarish green bottle and my jaw dropped as I
read the  Jagermeister label.  No wonder she wanted to push
the cart out herself (not that I’m 100% sure that it was
hers).  And noooooo… it was not mine.  Warfarin and alcohol do

https://www.tangents.org/job/have-to-watch-out-for-the-old-ones/
https://www.tangents.org/job/have-to-watch-out-for-the-old-ones/


not mix.  I showed a customer who I know well the bottle and
we had a good laugh.  I took the bottle and left a note on the
desk.  This might backfire as I may get yet another note about
leaving notes.


